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Description for Conveyance ~co~'$;)?,.~\;,~ 

Situated in the State of Ohio, County of M~\'f}o.,.'<c,.Cf;)~ 
Township of Brush Creek and being a pa~t of ~~Mtheast 
quarter of Sec~ion 7, Township 10 North, Ran~~3 West of 
the Cong~ess Lands East of the Scioto Rivet and being mote 
particularly described as follows: 

Commencing at a stone found at the northwest corner of the 
nottheast quarter of Section 7; thence South 86 degrees 34 
minutes 52 seconds East, along the notth line of said 
Section 7 a distance of 780.76 feet to an iron pin set and 
the point of beginning of the land to be desc~ibed; 

thence continuing along said line, South 86 degrees 34 
minutes 52 seconds East, a distance of 74.74 feet to a 
point, said point being the northwest corne~ of a 1 acre 
tract now owned by Donald and Ruth Headley as recorded in 
volume 1129, page 104 of the deed records of Muskingum 
County; thence South 03 degrees 25 minutes 08 seconds West, 
along the west line of said t~act, a distance of 123.64 
feet to a point, said point being the southwest corner of 
said Headley tract; thence South 86 degtees 34 minutes 52 
seconds East, along the south line of said t~act, a 
distance of 352.31 feet to a point, said point being the 
southeast corne~ of said Headley tract; thence North 03 
degtees 25 minutes 08 seconds East, along the east line of 
said tract, a distance of 123.64 feet to a point on the 
notth line of Section 7, said point also being the 
northeast co~ner of said Headley t~act; thence South 86 
degrees 34 minutes 52 seconds.East, along the north line of 
Section 7, a distance of 131.41 feet to an iron pin set; 
thence South 03 degrees 25 minutes 08 seconds West a 
distance of 195.00 feet ( passing through an iron pin set 
at 30.00 feet); thence North 86 degrees 34 minutes 52 
seconds West a distance of 558.46 feet to an iron pin set; 
thence North 03 degtees 25 minutes 08 seconds East a 
distance of 195.00 feet to the point of beginning and 
containing 1.500 acres, more or less. 

Being part of Auditors parcel# 08-08-65-07-02-000. 

Subject to all legal right of ways and easments on record. 

The basis of bearings for this description being true north 
by the sun hour angle method. All iron pins set ate 5/8 
inch x 30 inch capped teba~s. 
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Thete is also intended to be conveyed a 75 foot wide right 
of way extending from the west line of the above described 
1.500 acre parcel westerly a distance of 780.76 feet, being 
bounded on the· north by the no~th line of Section 7, to the 
west line of the northeast qua~ter of Section 7 and being 
the east line of the p~operty now owned by Donald and Ruth 
Headley as recorded in volume 1129, page 102 of the deed 
records of Muskingum County. 

There is also intended to be reserved to the g~antors a 20 
foot wide right of way over an existing field drive across 
the above described 1.500 acre parcel and the 1 acre tract 
now owned by Donald and Ruth Headley as recorded in volume 
1129, page 104 of the deed records of Muskingum County. The 
centerline of said right of way is desctibed as follows: 

Commencing at a point on the south line of the above 
described 1.500 acte parcel, said point being South 86 
degrees 34 minutes 52 seconds East a distance of 129.34 
feet ftom an iron pin set at the southwest cotner of said 
parcel; thence, along the center of said existing field 
d~ive, No~th 14 degrees 37 minutes 59 seconds West a 
distance of 88.70 feet to a point; thence North 30 degrees 
18 minutes 20 seconds East a distance of 55.87 feet to a 
point; thence No~th 68 degrees 43 minutes 38 seconds East a 
distance of 123.42 feet to a point in the c~nterline of 
existing Headley Road and the~e terminate. Said 20 foot 
right of way to be 10 feet on each side of the above 
described centerline of existing field drive. 

This·desc~iption was written from ~(t.eld survey made of 
same on August 6, 2001 by Joh~ C,-.~f.l-'\hr~t:~Regi,steted 
Surveyor No. 6414. cc,C't." o_f\~'o~l- '~ 
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